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Danbury Safety Building Committee 

Sept 26, 2024 

Danbury Town Hall 

Members Present: James Farmer, David Cummings, Lenny Ryan, Becky Huntoon (Admin PD), 
Jessica Hatch (Chair), Jon Johnson, Chris Kelby (Police Chief), Jeremy Martin (Fire Chief),  

Members Absent: Steve Kulacz, Chris Huyler, Marilyn Godfrey, Anna Hullinger 

Public Present: Don & Brenda Haynes 

Meeting Opened at 7:07 PM by Hatch 

Motion by Ryan to accept the meeting Minutes from Sept 12 as presented; 2nd by Hatch; all in favor. 

Johnson presented a detailed concept design with a slide projector, as well as a printed draft 
distributed after. There were discussions regarding some of the space sizes, and what needed to be 
tweaked for functionality.  

Chief Kelby had prepared a sketch based on the measurements provided at the last meeting, but 
they were for one of the other designs that were presented. He and Huntoon would look closer at 
the one presented by Johnson this evening and adjust as needed. 

Chief Martin stated that he would attempt to reach out to get an updated project quote. 

Concerns that were discussed were sizes of spaces and what the costs would be and how it might 
affect the tax rate. Discussion if there were a ballot question for a bond (like there was last year) and 
an alternate plan, that it would still be kicking this down the road for another period of time, with 
nothing gained but minimal interest at best.  

 

Hatch wanted to let members know who did not get the email sent just prior to the start of meeting, 
as well as for the record; that David Cummings has withdrawn his involvement with the Committee. 

The next meeting was scheduled for October 10 at 7PM at the Town Hall. 

Motion to adjourn by Hatch, seconded by Ryan. All in favor. Meeting adjourned at 8:27 PM 


